
 

 
 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
�,�W���G�R�H�V�Q�·�W���V�H�H�P���S�R�V�V�L�E�O�H���W�K�D�W���Z�H���K�D�Y�H���U�H�D�F�K�H�G���W�K�H���H�Q�G���R�I���D�Q�R�W�K�H�U���W�H�U�P�����W�K�H���W�L�P�H���K�D�V���I�O�R�Z�Q���E�\���D�Q�G���E�H�W�Z�H�H�Q��
visitors, trips, plays and concerts it has been an action packed few weeks. 
On Wednesday and Thursday we were transported to Victorian times by the pupils of Year 3 and 4.  The 
�S�O�D�\�� �Z�D�V�� �I�D�Q�W�D�V�W�L�F���� �� �,�� �Z�D�V�� �V�R�� �S�U�R�X�G�� �R�I�� �W�K�H�� �F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�·�V�� �K�D�U�G�� �Z�R�U�N���� �W�K�H�\�� �V�D�Q�J�� �D�Q�G�� �D�F�W�H�G�� �E�U�L�O�O�L�D�Q�W�O�\ and if the 
reaction of the audience was anything to go by, everyone else enjoyed themselves too!  It was a fantastic 
team effort from both staff and children and an excellent example of the creativity and talents of our pupils. 
It has been wonderful to finally see some Spring sunshine over the last few weeks �² �O�H�W�·�V�� �N�H�H�S�� �R�X�U�� �I�L�Q�J�H�U�V��
crossed it continues into the holidays!  I wish you, and your families a restful Easter break and look forward 
to welcoming you back on Tuesday 18th of April at 8.30am. 
Kind regards, 
Suzanne Webb 
 
Top Bananas  
�7�K�H�V�H���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q���U�H�F�H�L�Y�H�G���%�D�Q�D�Q�D�V���$�Z�D�U�G�V���O�D�V�W���Z�H�H�N���I�R�U���¶Being a global Citizen�· 

C1 Amelia K. C12 Megan C2 Isabel N. 
C3 Jamie E. & George T. C34 Louis  & Winston C4 Tom H. 
C5 At Burwell C56 Keira R C6 Sophie 

 
These children �U�H�F�H�L�Y�H�G���%�D�Q�D�Q�D�V���$�Z�D�U�G�V���W�R�G�D�\���I�R�U���¶�%�H�L�Q�J���+�H�D�O�W�K�\�· 

C1 Mia C12 Henry C2 Evie 
C3 Rhys, Evan C34 Ethan, Sam C4 Rachel 
C5 Eddie C56 Zack C6 Abbie, Tom 

 
Bananas Awards  
�7�K�L�V���Z�H�H�N�·�V���W�K�H�P�H���Z�D�V���¶�%�H�L�Q�J���+�H�D�O�W�K�\�·���D�Q�G���W�K�H���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q���Z�H�U�H���U�H�P�L�Q�G�H�G���R�I���G�L�I�I�H�U�H�Q�W���Z�D�\�V���W�R���V�W�D�\���K�H�D�O�W�K�\����
including the importance of drinking water.  With this in mind, please ensure all pupils have a named water 
bottle in school after Easter. 
�‡ Health for Kids Website 
The new Hertfordshire Health for Kids website has launched.  This is aimed at children aged 4 to 11 and can 
be accessed via www.healthforkids.co.uk/hertfordshire  
It currently contains local information on: 
�‡ The success of the nasal flu vaccination 
�‡ National Child Measurement Programme 
�‡ Hand hygiene to prevent illnesses 
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�‡ Your school nursing team. 
Parents, carers and school staff can access the website and access interactive tools and creative pages. The 
content covers health topics to promote health and wellbeing from the 4-11 age groups. Users can then click 
on the Hertfordshire location for information about local services and agencies that will benefit parents, 
carers and school staff. 
 
Reminder  
Please note that Roundwood Park School will be closed until 24th April, so all KS2 children will have to bring 
in a pack lunch on their first week back. 
 
Congratulations  
�,�W���L�V���D�O�Z�D�\�V���S�O�H�D�V�L�Q�J���W�R���O�H�D�U�Q���R�I���W�K�H���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�·�V���D�F�K�L�H�Y�H�P�H�Q�W�V��outside school.  This week during assembly we 
�V�K�D�U�H�G���$�Y�D���6�%�·�V���I�D�Q�W�D�V�W�L�F���V�Z�L�P�P�L�Q�J���D�F�F�R�P�S�O�L�V�K�P�H�Q�W�V�������$�W���D���U�H�F�H�Q�W���J�D�O�D���V�K�H���Z�R�Q���J�R�O�G���I�R�U���E�R�W�K���W�K�H���������P���D�Q�G��
50m breaststroke, and a bronze for her 50m backstroke.  She also got a personal best for her 100 freestyle.   
Well done Ava! 
 
Summer Uniform  
After Easter pupils are permitted to wear their summer uniform (yellow and white gingham dress for girls, 
shorts for boys). 
It is always so lovely to see the children looking smart in school and wearing their uniforms with pride.  
�2�Y�H�U���W�K�H���K�R�O�L�G�D�\�V�����S�O�H�D�V�H���W�D�N�H���W�K�H���R�S�S�R�U�W�X�Q�L�W�\���W�R���F�K�H�F�N���\�R�X�U���F�K�L�O�G�·�V���L�Q�G�R�R�U���V�K�R�H�V���V�W�L�O�O���I�L�W���D�Q�G���L�I���S�X�U�F�K�D�V�L�Q�J��
new school shoes, may I remind you they should be predominantly black �² brightly coloured trainers are not 
allowed to be worn. 
In addition, if visiting the hairdressers or barbers over the holidays, please remember that no patterns or 
tramlines should be shaved into the hair, nor should hair be shaved below a grade 2. Long hair should be 
fastened or tied back with neutral or school colours, hair ornaments should not be worn and hair bands 
must be plain and either black, white or navy.  Thank you for your help in ensuring our pupils are well 
presented. 
 
Year 3 & 4 Trip to the British Schools Museum - Hitchin  
On Tuesday 21st March, Year 3 & 4 went to Hitchin to the British Schools Museum to learn more about the 
Victorians. There, they found out what life in a Victorian classroom was like and focused on the different 
classes in Victorian England.  
The British Schools Museum is the only place in the world where the children are able to experience 
Monitorial teaching. The children were made to sit in silence, they had their hands inspected for cleanliness 
and learned to write on a slate. Special monitors were given jobs and the children learned that up to 300 
children could be taught at any one time in the very classroom they were sitting in! Some children found it 
hard to 'Toe the line' but tickets were given to those who did very well in class. 
Throughout the day, the children and adults rotated around different activities including, drill (PE like 
activities) and visiting the school master's house. Here they were able to see a typical 'professional class' 
home. The children were amazed that 4 girls had to share a bedroom when the only boy in the 
household got a room to himself! They also didn't like the smell of carbolic soap. It was wonderful to see 
the children's reaction to the parlour and kitchen and many found it strange that there was only one tap in 
the whole house. They looked at rag rugs and found the privy in the yard cold, inhospitable and funny! 
It was a wonderful day and everyone had lots of fun. Thank you to the adults for coming to help out on our 
trip.  Mrs Wakeman, Mrs Hayward-Surry and Miss Barltrop 

 
 
 
 
 



 

Burwell House  
�,���V�K�R�X�O�G���O�L�N�H���W�R���W�D�N�H���W�K�L�V���R�S�S�R�U�W�X�Q�L�W�\���W�R���W�K�D�Q�N���W�K�H���V�W�D�I�I���R�Q���E�H�K�D�O�I���R�I���W�K�H���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q���Z�K�R���D�W�W�H�Q�G�H�G���O�D�V�W���Z�H�H�N�·�V��
Burwell House residential visit.  Staff give of their time so willingly to ensure the children make the most of 
the opportunities available to them and I am very grateful to them all for talking such good care of the 
�F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�� �G�X�U�L�Q�J�� �W�K�H�L�U�� �V�W�D�\���� �� �7�K�H�� �S�X�S�L�O�V�·�� �E�H�K�D�Y�L�R�X�U�� �W�R�R�� �Z�D�V�� �H�[�H�P�S�O�D�U�\�� �D�Q�G�� �V�W�D�I�I�� �I�U�R�P�� �W�K�H�� �F�H�Q�W�U�H���� �W�K�H�� �F�R�D�F�K��
driver and the teachers themselves commented on how impressed they were with the attitudes of the 
pupils; well done year 5. Mrs Webb 
 
On Wednesday 22nd March, Year 5 left for their first residential trip to Burwell House, Cambridge.  On 
board the coach, children and staff were buzzing with excitement for the days ahead.  After a warm 
welcome by Diane, we sat down to eat a hearty lunch of chicken pie and delicious chocolate fudge brownie 
topped with ice-cream.  That afternoon, children were given the opportunity to explore the grounds of 
Burwell House and participate in some orienteering activities.  Despite the rain and chilly temperatures, all 
children remained upbeat and rose to the challenges they had been set.  In the evening the Raptor 
Foundation visited us bringing with them a selection of birds, including several species of owl and a Harris 
Hawk.  The children actively participated in discussions about these birds of prey including their habitat, 
conservation, behaviour and adaptations.  The barn owl was an ideal bird to demonstrate silent flight as he 
flew over the children and each and every one enjoyed petting and smiling for a photograph. 
On Thursday children were given the opportunity to film and produce their own news broadcast.  It was 
great to observe children working together as a team and there were certainly some who came alive in 
front of a camera.  Laughter was had by all. Watch out Fiona Bruce!  To follow, children participated in 
sensory games, Burwell Challenge as well as Pin and Thread art.  After visiting the tuck shop and dressed in 
our pyjamas, we all sat down to enjoy our news broadcasts before getting an early night.      
With the sun in sight, Friday morning saw the start of the team challenges.  Children experienced a variety 
of different games and were asked to reflect on how well they had performed as a team.  There were some 
very honest admissions.  Resilience and determination were evident throughout.   This culminated in a game 

known as Burwell Fox.  Children became 
foxes and were challenged to search for 
clues whilst evading capture from the four 
angry farmers.  
Year 5 had a fantastic adventure and will 
take away many fond memories.  Burwell 
House staff were very impressed with the 
attitude and effort of pupils from 
Roundwood.  Throughout our stay the 
children were praised for their 
impeccable listening skills and polite 
manner.  Well done Year 5, we are all 
extremely proud of you. Miss Smith, Mr 
Barker, Mrs Wakeman and Miss Fricker 

 
Crucial Crew  
Last week Year 6 visited St Alban's Fire Station for their Crucial Crew trip. In small groups, they spent time 
at a variety of set up interactive scenarios led by police community support officers, the fire 
service, volunteers from the Samaritans and students from Oaklands College. Within these sessions, 
they learnt about all aspects of keeping themselves safe, including road safety, internet safety, electricity 
safety, first aid and how to deal with anti-social behaviour. They even got to visit Danger Den in which a 
kitchen, living room and bedroom were set up with multiple fire hazards. They had to spot all the hazards 
and discuss the risks presented. Overall, a great morning was had by all.  Mrs Crowley  
 



 

Pizza Express 
The Robins became pizza chefs on Wednesday! They visited Pizza Express and learnt how to make a pizza 
before having a go themselves. They shaped their own dough before putting it in a pan, adding tomato sauce 
and finally sprinkling on their mozzarella. Their finished creations then went home with them to share with 
their families.  Mrs Cirillo 
 
Spring Festival  
The annual Spring music festival took place last Wednesday evening at the Harpenden Halls where 15 
members of our choir from year 6 sang with 12 other Primary Schools from Harpenden. The theme was 
'Sing me on a Journey' with plenty of upbeat songs including Up up and away, Rockin around the world and 
Those Magnificent men in their flying machines. Many were  accompanied by the  joint Secondary School 
band. They worked particularly  hard in preparation for the concert especially with a new work by Joy 
Spencer called Seasongs which told the story about the different seasons of the sea -  Mrs Willson, our oboe 
and recorder teacher, played the oboe in the performance which represented the seagull  with  beautiful 
flowing lines of music. It was exciting to see past students in the Secondary school band which  gave the 
Primary choir an opportunity to see what they can aspire to. Well done choir for their wonderful 
performance!  Mrs Burch 
 
The Great Fire of London Workshop  

On 21st March, KS1 had a wonderful day travelling back in time to find out 
more about the Great Fire of London. The day began in the back streets of 
London in 1666 where we became apprentices, learning skills that would have 
been common for workers of the era.  Trades that we learnt included 
apothecary, leather worker, chandler, baker, perfumer, seamstress and 
weaver.   We heard about a fire that 
had broken out in a bakery on Pudding 
Lane and as we worked, the fire spread.  
With the flames drawing closer, we had 
the opportunity to take action to try to 
stop it by drawing water from a well, 
forming fire lines and tearing down and 
blowing up local buildings to create gaps 
�R�U�� �¶�I�L�U�H�� �E�U�H�D�N�V�·���� �� �,�Q�� �W�K�H�� �D�I�W�H�U�Q�R�R�Q���� �Z�H��

helped excavate what was left of the city and looked at personal 
belongings and important documents rescued from the fire.  As you can see from these pictures, the 
children looked fantastic in their costumes and a great day was had by all! A big thank you to all of the 
parents who gave up their time to help out and to Mistress Ruth from History Off the Page for bringing the 
event alive for us! Miss Fricker 
 
Year 3 and 4 Play  
This week Year 3 & 4 have entertained the whole school with their fantastic Victorian play 'A Tale of Two 
Orphans'. Oliver and Olivia are twins who find themselves stranded in an orphanage. Refusing to accept the 
�¶�V�O�R�S�·�� �R�Q���R�I�I�H�U���� �W�K�H�\�� �H�V�F�D�S�H���W�R���W�K�H���Z�R�Q�G�H�U�V���R�I�� �+�D�U�S�H�Q�G�H�Q���Z�K�H�U�H���W�K�H�\�� �P�H�H�W���D���Y�D�U�L�H�W�\�� �R�I�� �I�D�P�R�X�V���9�L�F�W�R�U�L�D�Q�V��
before discovering their hidden past. Everyone tried their best and did incredibly well learning their lines and 
song words.  "I enjoyed it because there were really funny jokes." Issy C4 
"The play went really well and everyone enjoyed it." Eve C4 
Well done to everyone. Mrs Wakeman 
  
 
 
 



 

Comic Relief  
What a fantastic Red Nose Day, the school was filled with a sea of red and we made an impressive 
£657.05 for Comic Relief.  A big thank you to all of those that donated, your money really will make a big 
difference to those less fortunate in both the UK and Africa. Our day kicked off with an assembly by the 
School Council who highlighted the serious message of the day aswell as bringing some light entertainment 
to the hall. The BFG's then visited their buddies, leading them in various craft activities which they all 
thoroughly enjoyed. Stick the red nose on the school councillor was played along with various other 
activities. The end of the day brought with it our cake sale, which was a sell out so thank you to all those 
who baked for us and supported this. A final mention goes to Oscar and Logan in year 4 who completed a 
sponsored lap-a-thon, raising an impressive £73 for Comic Relief. The boys decided to do this all by 
themselves so thank you. Mrs Cirillo 
 
Sports Roundup  
Netball 
On Monday, the children played in their final match of the season. This was a home match against the 
Grove. The afternoon was bright and sunny and the children were looking forward to playing after having a 
previous match cancelled by another school.  
Both teams played brilliantly and it was great to see how much they have improved over the last couple of 
terms.  Although both teams lost, A 4-0 and B 3-1, it was fantastic to see the children working together and 
they played competitively and showed fantastic sportsmanship. 
After Easter there isn't a netball club run by me as this is classed as a winter sport in our Harpenden 
fixtures, however Coach May, who we have had in for 3 sessions this term, will be running an additional club 
for Year 4,5 & 6 on a Thursday. Details for this were sent out  with a previous newsletter. 
Mrs Wakeman 
 
Chess News 
Roundwood successfully defends SW Herts Primary Schools Chess tournament trophy 

Roundwood's chess teams finished first and second in this six-match 
tournament between 16 local primary school teams which was held over 
three afternoons in St Albans recently. Will B, Leo G, Stuart M, Finn P, Jonas 
S, Alex B and George N scored an impressive 32.5 points out of 36 to bring 
the trophy back to Roundwood for a third year in a row. Our B team also 
performed fantastically well against many older/more experienced players to 
score 24 points and take second place. Well done to all, and roll on 
Pontins!  Mrs Martin 

 
Book Fair 2017  
Thank you all for your support throughout this years Book Fair! Together, volunteers and shoppers, we 
managed to raise an outstanding, record breaking total of over £900!!! Just amazing!! 
All this money will go to replenishing the school's reading stock so look out for lots of new titles arriving 
soon!  Once again thank you all so very much! We are so fortunate to have such generous parents! 
Many thanks, Friends 
 
Netball After School Club �² Boys & Girls School Yrs 3 -6 
12 week block commencing: Thursday 27th April 2017 �² Thursday 20th July 2017 £60.00 for 12 sessions 
Time: 3:15pm �² 4:15pm  Day: Thursdays 
Venue:Roundwood Primary School, Roundwood Park, Harpenden, Herts AL5 3ADL 
Book now at the School Office 
 
 
 



 

 
Active Kids Vouchers  
Once again Sainsburys are running their Active Kids Voucher Scheme. Over the years we have collected lots 
of vouchers and this has enabled us to replenish and renew a wide variety of sport equipment. We look 
forward to once again being able to order new and exciting things to enable our PE lessons, outdoor areas 
and playtimes to be as well resourced as possible. Please send your vouchers into the school office. 
 
Ways to collect: 
�6�D�L�Q�V�E�X�U�\�·�V���/�R�F�D�O��- �,�Q���6�D�L�Q�V�E�X�U�\�·�V���/�R�F�D�O���V�W�R�U�H�V���\�R�X�·�O�O���J�H�W���R�Q�H���Y�R�X�F�K�H�U���I�R�U���H�Y�H�U�\���…�����\�R�X���V�S�H�Q�G�� 
Sains�E�X�U�\�·�V�� �6�X�S�H�U�P�D�U�N�H�W�V��- �(�Y�H�U�\�� �W�L�P�H�� �\�R�X�� �V�K�R�S�� �D�W�� �D�� �6�D�L�Q�V�E�X�U�\�·�V�� �6�X�S�H�U�P�D�U�N�H�W���\�R�X�·�O�O�� �E�H�� �J�L�Y�H�Q�� �R�Q�H�� �Y�R�X�F�K�H�U��
for every £10 you spend at the till. 
Online - �<�R�X�·�O�O���V�W�L�O�O���U�H�F�H�L�Y�H���W�K�H���H�T�X�L�Y�D�O�H�Q�W���R�I���R�Q�H���Y�R�X�F�K�H�U���I�R�U���H�Y�H�U�\���…�������\�R�X���V�S�H�Q�G�����%�X�W���W�K�H�\�·�O�O���D�O�O���E�H���S�U�L�Q�W�H�G��
on one piece of paper up to the maximum value of 50 vouchers �² so make sure you keep it safe. 
 
 
 
 

E-Safety Tip:  Keep up-to-�G�D�W�H���Z�L�W�K���\�R�X�U���F�K�L�O�G�·�V���G�H�Y�H�O�R�S�P�H�Q�W���R�Q�O�L�Q�H�����&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q���J�U�R�Z���X�S���I�D�V�W���D�Q�G���W�K�H�\���Z�L�O�O��
be growing in confidence and learning new skills daily. �,�W�·�V���L�P�S�R�U�W�D�Q�W���W�K�D�W���D�V���\�R�X�U���F�K�L�O�G���O�H�D�U�Q�V���P�R�U�H�����V�R���G�R��
you. 



            
MUSICAL THEATRE IS BACK THIS SUMMER TERM AT ROUNDWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL! 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
We are excited to announce that our high energy, fun packed MUSICAL THEATRE classes at Roundwood 
Primary School are back for the summer term! Our fantastic professional teacher, dancer, actress and 
singer Tilly will transport your child into the magical world of Musical Theatre.  Every THURSDAY at 3:05 
for 1 hour your child will dance, sing, act and learn to express themselves through the art of 
performance! 
 
Over the term the children will work creatively and physically learning songs, dances and dialogue from 
well-known WEST END Musicals - ���}�o�o�����}�Œ���š�]�À���o�Ç���‰�Œ�}���µ���]�v�P�������Z�•�Z�}�Á�����v�����•�Z���Œ���[���‰���Œ�(�}�Œ�u���v���������š���š�Z�������v����
of term. The children will immerse themselves in the story of the musical, enjoying the adventure 
through words, songs and scripts which will improve confidence, public speaking and teamwork, as well 
as skills of projection and reaction. DANCE, DANCE, DANCE! Your child will also learn exciting 
choreography of different styles as well as dynamic singing techniques, musicality and performance 
skills! 
 
�&�}�Œ���������}�}�l�]�v�P���(�}�Œ�u�����v�����š�}���•�����µ�Œ�����Ç�}�µ�Œ�����Z�]�o���[�•���‰�o�������������Œ�o�Ç���‰�o�����•�������}�v�š�����š���^�K�W�,�/�����}�v���ì�í�ð�ï�ô���ô�ï�í�î�ô�í���}�Œ��
email centralherts.activecreative@gmail.com! Thank you.  
 

mailto:centralherts.activecreative@gmail.com
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The Easter Essentials Pack 
 
Easter is approaching! And what better way to enjoy the holidays than 
with our fun, activity-filled pack 
 
This printable pack is fun for all the family, containing a range of activities to try during 
Easter, including: 
 
 

 Colour Fun Easter Eggs  

 Create Your Own Eggs  

 Find the Egg Maze  

 Delicious Chocolate Nest Recipe  

 How to Make a Hatching Chick 

 Egg-citing Easter Hunt Printables  

 



   

Colour Fun 
 
Have fun colouring-in with your little bunnies and chicks by printing and 
decorating these egg designs together.  
 
  



   

Create Your Own 
 
Design your very own eggs and print them out. Try adding a flush of 
glitter, stickers or even paint to really brighten them up. Hang them up 
around your house to really get into the Easter spirit.  

  



   

Find The Egg Maze 
 
Find a route through the maze to help the Easter bunny find the egg in 
this cryptic puzzle. 
 
 

 
 
  



   

Cooking Time 
How to make chocolate Easter Nests 
 
This simple-to-make recipe is ideal for any Easter party. Ingredients:  
  

�9 225g /8oz plain chocolate, broken into small pieces  
�9 2 tbsp golden syrup  
�9 50g / 2oz butter 
�9 75g / 3oz cornflakes  
�9 12 x mini chocolate eggs for decoration  

 
 
 
1. Line a 12-hole muffin tin with paper cases and put to one side while you prepare 
the mixture.  
 
2. Over a pan of simmering water, melt the 
plain chocolate, butter and golden syrup into a 
heat-proof bowl. Stir as you go.  
 
3. Once melted together, carefully remove 
the bowl from the heat and stir in the cornflakes 
until they are all covered in chocolate.  
 
4. Split the mixture between the cases and 
add one chocolate egg to the top of each nest. 
Put in the fridge for an hour or more, to set. 
  



   

How To Make A Hatching Chick 
 
Get creative with our hatching chick templates and these simple 
instructions: 
 
 
 
�,���Œ���[�•���Á�Z���š���Ç�}�µ�[�o�o�����}�W 
  

�9 Print out the templates on the next page 
 

�9 Colour in with bright colours and patterns   
 

�9 Cut around the edges with care 
 

�9 Fasten your egg together with a paper 
fastener 
 

�9 Stick your chick to the back of the lower half 
of the egg 
 

�9 Decorate your home and garden with 
hatching chicks! 

 
  



   

Chick Template 
  



   

 



   

Bunny Feet 
 
Use these bunny feet templates as part of your Easter Egg Hunt or as 
decoration around the home. Scatter them around to guide your little 
ones to the next clue and Easter egg treasures.  
 

  



   

Easter Egg Hunt Clues 
 
One of the best things about Easter is the Easter Egg Hunt! Print out the 
clues below and use them to create your very own hunt around the 
home. 
 
  



   

Clues Continued 

 
 
 

Happy Easter  
from Haven.com 


